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Dear Mr. Derouen: 

This responds to the letter from Flatel received by the Kentucky Public Service 
Commission on July 16, 201 2, regarding the above-referenced case in which Flatel 
indicated that it had billing dispute issues with AT&T. 

Section 1.4 of Attachment 7 to the Interconnection Agreement entered into 
between AT’&T Kentucky and Flatel requires Flatel to pay “for all services billed 
including disputed amounts.” (Emphasis added.) Moreover, Section 1.4.1 of that same 
Attachment 7 further states that “[pJayment for services provided by BellSouth, including 
disputed charges, is due on or before the next bill date.” (Emphasis added.) As 
indicated in its notice to the Commission of its intent to disconnect Flatel dated July 5, 
2012, Flatel made no payments of its past due amounts and AT&T Kentucky’s efforts to 
collect were unsuccessful. Flatel does not dispute that it has failed to make such 
payments. Instead, Flatel states that it has notified its customers (which are less than 
20 in Kentucky) and “made arrangements for them to continue their services” so “there 
should not be any customers that will be disconnected.” 

Based on the foregoing, AT&T Kentucky seeks to discontinue services to Flatel 
immediately, and sees no need to invoke AT&T Kentucky’s Emergency Service 
Continuity Tariff. 

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely, 

cc: Adriana Solar, Flatel, Inc. 
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